DRAFT Re: ….your preparation and participation in the discussion of the proposed rules for the Air Toxics Alignment rulemaking…look forward to receiving written feedback by COB Friday, February 26 to email (wilkinson.hannah@deq.state.or.us).
CLHO appreciates inclusion in this process and the continuation of taking advantage of third party scientific expertise in Toxicity Reference Values (TRVs). 
After these 16 hours of presentations and deliberations, it appears that Cleaner Air Oregon and DEQ have not made their case to reduce any of the historical or current input and technical advisory opportunities afforded by ATSAC. 
CLHO recommends that ATSAC continue to include representatives of Public Health, Environmental Health, and Medical organizations, as well as other experts in risk assessment and air pollution modeling.  CLHO further expresses its perplexity over why the utility and value of such expertise was ever questioned.  
CLHO also recommends that, in the new Division 247, that DEQ continue to have ATSAC evaluate overall progress in reducing emissions/ exposure to airborne toxins and convene and rely upon ATSAC to advise on questions requiring scientific expertise.
CLHO also encourages the use of quorums and consensus building during such deliberations.
Thank you.

